

GOV. MSG. NO. 158

EXECUTIVE CHAMBERS

HONOLULU

LINDA LINGLE GOVERNOR

January 22, 2010

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa, President and Members of the Senate Twenty-Fifth State Legislature State Capitol, Room 409 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Madam President and Members of the Senate:

Pursuant to Section 1, subsection (j) of Act 156, Session Laws of Hawaii 2008, the Department of Human Resources Development reports that the executive branch re-employed two (2) retirants in the 2009 calendar year.

Of the two (2) positions filled by Act 156 retirants, one was a civil service administrator position in the Department of the Attorney General, and the other was an exempt deputy director in the Department of Taxation.

Sincerely,

LINDA LINGLE